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COMHALTAS CEOLTÓIRI ÉIREANN
Curry-Seery Branch
From the Chairman, 

This is our 4th newsletter this year (November 2005 to October 2006).  We hope you find it informative.  
On March 26th, nearly 80 people attended our first Irish history lecture in Meriden.  The second lecture was held on April 23rd with a combined attendance of over 120 people.  Galway singer Noreen Burke performed in concert on April 9th to a packed house in Wethersfield.  Noreen was backed up by Comhaltas member musicians who only met her the day before!  We held a raffle netting additional funds for the Branch.  I thank those of you who donated raffle prizes.  On behalf of the Branch, I attended the 2006 North American Provincial Comhaltas Convention in Chicago from April 21-23.  The convention was full of musical and dance activity and business meetings pertaining to the future of Comhaltas in North America.   At the convention, I was proud to report to the Northeast Regional meeting that the Curry-Seery Branch has sponsored many activities over the last several months (Irish language lessons, concert, history lectures, seisiuns) with more in the planning stages.  I was also pleased to inform the other 7 branches in our region that our membership has doubled in size since last fall and that we plan to have a presence at several Irish festivals this summer.  The Regional and Provincial officers were pleased to hear of our decision to host the Echoes of Erin Tour on October 13, 2006 in Hamden, CT.  
At the May 5, 2006 meeting of the Branch membership, a great deal of discussion focused on amending the name of our Branch.  In this newsletter you will find a paper ballot and we ask that you fill it in and mail it to Branch Secretary Liz Raymond by June 30, 2006.  

I want to sincerely thank the members of the Branch Board who have devoted countless hours in planning and executing a variety of important missions on behalf of the membership.  I also thank you, our members, for renewing your membership or joining for the first time.  Your input is valued and we encourage you to get involved when a volunteer opportunity presents itself.  Please read on to see where such opportunities exist.

Also, please read on for important information pertaining to planned Comhaltas activities.  As always, your input is most welcome.  Go raibh maith agat.  (Thank you)

Terry Sullivan, Cathaoirleach (Chairman)
Curry-Seery Branch, CCE
Member Announcements, News and Sympathies
Our thoughts and prayers go out to Fred Berkmann who is recovering from a recent serious illness.  Fred is a long-term Comhaltas member and past chairman of the Curry-Seery Branch.  Our prayers also go out to Sue McGraw, wife of John McGraw, Chairman of the Tom Finucane Branch of CCE in Rochester, NY, who is quite ill.  
On a happier note, we are happy to report that Jamie McEnerney, daughter of CCE member and Auditor Stuart McEnerney, placed second in the beginner jig and reel step dance competition in her second feis held in March.  Congratulations Jamie! We welcome the following new members and some not-so-new who recently renewed:  Ken Adams, Lois Bukowiec, Joseph Doyle, Emily Finn, Sr. Cath Gorman, Greg Gregonis, Steven Jacksis, Ann Kinsella Jacksis, 
Michael Kaczynski, Dennis Kelly, Michael Martin, Ann Martin, Leonard McCarthy, Bridget McCarthy, John McGrane, Calley McGrane, Kevin Miller, James Murrihy, Clare Murrihy, Eleanor Nettleton, Catherine Patruski, Steven Roys, Elizabeth Ann Salzer and Cathy Williams.  Welcome to you all!   Our apologies if we missed anyone.  
If you have member news of interest, let us know and we may include it in an upcoming newsletter. One note about membership cards - due to the fairly rapid increase in our membership numbers, we simply ran out of cards and to request another batch which just arrived.  Your card is included in this newsletter and if it is not, please let us know as soon as possible.

Update on Branch Name Change
At the March 5, 2006 meeting, a decision was made to have a paper ballot vote for or against a Branch name change.  Enclosed in this newsletter you will find a ballot with two choices:

· Change the name of the branch to Eddie-Burke-Paul  Curry-Jim Seery Branch

· Change the name of the branch to Eddie Burke-Paul Curry Branch

Jim Seery was one of the founders of Comhaltas in Dublin and served as CCE's first treasurer.  The addition of Eddie Burke's 
name is meant to honor the late Eddie Burke who passed away in April 2005.  Eddie was a long-time Comhaltas member, superb musician and a 1998 inductee in the Northeast Region Comhaltas Hall of Fame.  
Please refer to the enclosed ballot and select one of the two options.  Ballots should be returned to Branch Secretary Liz Raymond by June 30, 2006. The results of the vote will be reported in the next newsletter and our Branch Website, www.blarneystone.com/comhaltas.
Looking For Musicians To Demonstrate Their Talent

We're considering offering demonstrations on a variety of musical instruments for beginners, young and old, at the Irish festivals in Connecticut this summer.  If you can play tin whistle, accordion, fiddle or other instruments and care to offer your time (maybe one hour or so) please let us know.                    [image: image2.wmf][image: image3.wmf] We are hoping to inspire new musicians to take up an instrument or even become an active listener of traditional music.  If interested, please call Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or email the branch at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com. 
Irish History Lectures a Hit
An Irish history lecture series was sponsored by the Curry-Seery Branch on March 26th and April 23rd.  Between the two events, more than 120 people attended and raffles were held which provided much needed revenue to our coffers.  Dr. William Matthews, a professor at University of Massachusetts-Amherst, gave two multi-media presentations focusing upon the 1916 to 1923 period, admittedly one of the most important periods of Irish history.  A special thanks to Stu McEnerney, Jill Morrison and Liz Raymond for their hard work.  An extra special thanks to the good people at the Meriden AOH who made the hall available and helped set up and to the LAOH members who prepared and provided the food, coffee and tea.  Your hospitality was greatly appreciated!
Public Relations Officer Elected

Comhaltas member Andrea Baltrus was elected to the position of Public Relations Officer at the Branch's May 5th meeting.  This is a critical position on the Board requiring a great deal of time and effort.  We appreciate Andrea's willingness to step forward and certainly wish her success in her new position.  If you wish to contact her regarding any public relations matter, you may reach her by calling (860) 314-0289 or via email at ajbtraveler@yahoo.com.  
Echoes of Erin Concert- October 13, 2006

As we reported recently, the Curry-Seery Branch of CCE is sponsoring the 2006 Echoes of Erin Tour on October 13, 2006 at Hamden High School, so mark your calendars now. You may have read about these tours in the past.  They include some of the most talented and gifted musicians, singers and dancers Ireland has to offer and they put on a show that is not to be missed.  We are asking for volunteers to host some of the performers (mostly teenagers and young adults) which means transporting them to the concert venue on Friday evening and providing them a place to sleep for the night.  More information will be provided in the weeks to come.  Tell your friends and neighbors.  If you have any questions, please call Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or John O'Donovan at (203) 281-3563.                    

Irish Festivals and Comhaltas
Our Branch intends to have a presence at the area Irish festivals this year. Building on last years' efforts, we intend to staff a booth or table with Comhaltas news and activities and we hope to sponsor a seisiun or two at the festivals.  Additional volunteers are needed to make this happen.  
If you think you can help out (generally for a few hours - not the entire festival!) please let us know.  Here is a list of the upcoming Connecticut festivals:

· Fairfield Irish Festival - Trumbull, CT

              June 17, 18, 19, 2006

· Connecticut Irish Festival - North Haven, CT  
              June 24, 25, 2006

· Greater Hartford Irish Music Festival -   

       Glastonbury, CT

              July 28, 29, 30, 2006

· Danbury Irish Festival - Danbury, CT

              September 8, 9, 10, 2006

Bobby Gardiner to Perform at Two Connecticut Venues
Living legend accordion player Bobby Gardiner's road from Lisdoonvarna has taken him many miles from his native Clare, first to New York in the 1960s and since the mid seventies to South Tipperary.  
A regular member of the Bru Boru troupe, talented box player, teacher and recording artist, Bobby's name is spoken in hushed tones by those who know a thing or two about the Irish accordion.  Come join in the fun and witness a true master, one of Ireland's best.

You have two opportunities to see Bobby Gardiner in Connecticut in June.  

Thursday, June 1 at 7.30 p.m. 
Wood-n-Tap, 99 Sisson Ave., Hartford 
Limited seating 
Donation:  $12:00 in advance, $15:00 at the door.  
For information and tickets call (860) 645-8404.  Concert will be followed by a seisiun.  Musicians please bring your instruments. 
Sunday, June 4 at 6:00 p.m.

Irish American Community Center, Venice Pl., East Haven

Donation: $12.00
Bobby will play in concert from 6:00 -7:00 p.m. and this will be followed by a Ceili with music provided by Bobby & Friends.  For further information please call Pat Stratton (203) 248-8396.


Irish Language Teachers Needed

Due to the growing interest in learning the Irish language around Connecticut, we are looking for people who might be interested in teaching the language.  If you are a native speaker, a student of the language with several years of learning or someone who learned the language in Ireland and has not used it for a long time, we invite you to talk to us.  The important thing is an enthusiasm for the language and a willingness to share your knowledge.  Teaching not only spreads the language but helps to keep your own language skills sharp.  Please contact John Feeney at (203) 748-6563 or Terry Sullivan (860) 584-8776 or e-mail to curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com if you are interested.

Here are some useful lines in Irish followed by the pronunciation and meaning:

 
Bealtaine  (Bal tih-na) May (the month) 

Earrach (A-rach) Spring 

Conas atá tú?  (Koh-nas-ataw-too) How are you? (in 
     Munster) 

Táim go maith (Tawm-guh-ma)  I am well.

SKILLED IN VIDEOTAPING, EDITING, FILM PRODUCTION?
SPECIAL NOTE:  If anyone possesses skills in videotaping and editing, we'd be interested in speaking with you.  We'd like to put together a video of CCE events (concerts, seisiuns, dances, language, etc.) to use as a public relations tool at festivals and other locations.  Please let us know if you can help!

	  Jill Morrison of

Haircrafters 

747 Farmington Avenue
Kensington, CT
              (860) 830-2699
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From:   Curry-Seery Branch, CCE


 c/o Liz Raymond, Secretary

                 484 Round Hill Road, Middletown, CT  06457
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